
From: Janet Bell <BELLJ@scdhhs.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 2/7/2012 9:40:50 AM
Subject: Re: Friday Meeting

Christian,
It is about what Roy originally asked about.  Sorry for any confusion. 
 
I will note the meeting will take place at the Governor's Office.  Any particular room number?  Thanks!
Janet


>>> "Soura, Christian" <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> 2/7/2012 9:34 AM >>>

Janet,
 
                Just wanted to confirm the subject of Friday's meeting with Roy Hess…is it about financial dashboards, or 
the Department's real estate needs?  The latter is what he'd originally asked about.  Also, we'd prefer to meet here 
in the Governor's Office.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 

Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information, 
including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is governed by applicable law. If 
the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent responsible to deliver it to the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this information is STRICTLY 
PROHIBITED.

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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